



Korea, Japan, China push for joint oil purchasing

It will not be long before Asia's top oil importers join forces to eliminate the premium added to their purchases from the Middle East, the head of the presidential committee on Northeast Asian affairs said yesterday. 

Moon Chung-in, chairman of the Committee on Northeast Asian Cooperative Initiative said that Korea, Japan and China were getting closer to striking a deal that would allow them to make joint purchases of crude oil by the three countries that rely on overseas natural resources. 

"The government is doing all it can to collaborate with Japan and China on this issue to cut oil import costs, and I believe we will soon see some results, especially given that combined, the three countries form a major demand source for Middle East exporters," Moon said. 

Compared to exports to Europe, an additional $0.83 is added to each barrel of crude shipped to Asia. The premium reflects the inability of the Asian countries to purchase oil from regions outside the Middle East due to cost factors. 

Officials from the Ministry of Commerce, Industry and Energy also conceded that although the details had yet to be thought through, the government was "keen on pushing for a good outcome," regarding a joint oil purchasing scheme. 

Japan is the world's second-largest consumer of oil, followed by China in third place and Korea in sixth. 

In terms of oil imports, Korea ranks fourth. Last year, it bought more than 800 million barrels. 

"The heavy amount we import is another leverage we can use to persuade the Middle East to see things our way," Moon said. 

Korea has long struggled with its unfortunate lack of natural resources. 

This year, the country made some breakthroughs and began commercial production of liquefied natural gas from its first offshore gas field in the East Sea. The field is believed to hold reserves of 5 million metric tons. An expected 40,000 tons will be extracted annually until 2018, according to the Korea National Oil Corp. 

Moon also touched on the United States' stance on lending support for the industrial park being built in the North Korean border town of Gaeseong. 

He stressed that the United States is not necessarily hinting at abandoning a suspected nuclear plan to be a prerequisite for helping Pyongyang. 

"The United States recently endorsed the entrance of 15 military strategic goods into the complex. This could not have happened if it sees its role in Gaeseong as a negotiation card," Moon said. 

He conceded that stability on the peninsula is imperative for the success of Gaeseong industrial zone, which will largely hinge on exports to the United States, South Korea and China. 
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